

The Honorable Barack Obama
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW 
Washington, DC 20500
E-mail: 	Raina_D_Thiele@who.eop.gov 


President Obama: 

On Thursday September 18, 2014, Congress passed H.R. 3043, the Tribal General Welfare Exclusion Act.  The U.S. Senate adopted the bill by unanimous consent and the House of Representatives passed the bill by unanimous voice vote under suspension of the rules.  This strong bipartisan effort will enhance tribal sovereignty and align federal tax law with federal Indian law and policy. I write on behalf of the ____ Tribe to respectfully ask that you consider commemorating this historic legislation by holding a signing ceremony.  
 
H.R. 3043 will implement long-needed reforms of the work of the Internal Revenue Service (IRS) in Indian Country and clarify that federally recognized tribal government programs and services provided to our citizens are not subject to federal income taxation.  The bill fosters greater respect for the local decisions of tribal governments.  These changes will make a positive difference for every tribe in the United States. 

Importantly, the law breathes new life to the Indian canon of treaty and statutory construction by codifying that canon for the first time in the United States Code.  Section 2(c) provides that “[a]mbiguities in [the new law] shall be resolved in favor of Indian tribal governments and deference shall be given to Indian tribal governments for the programs administered and authorized by the tribe to benefit the general welfare of the tribal community.”  

H.R. 3043 will co-exist with and build upon the positive reforms issued by the Administration through Revenue Procedure 2014-35, Application of the General Welfare Exclusion to Indian Tribal Government Programs That Provide Benefits to Tribal Members.  

In closing, I again respectfully ask that you schedule a signing ceremony to commemorate this historic victory for all of Indian Country.    

Sincerely,



Cc:	The Honorable Jacob Lew, Secretary of the Treasury, Elaine.Buckberg@treasury.gov 
	The Honorable Sally Jewell, Secretary of the Interior, Kevin.Washburn@bia.gov 
